
 

 

Elin Jones AM 

Llywydd 

Chair, Business Committee 

National Assembly for Wales 

Cardiff Bay 

CF99 1NA 

8 August 2016 

Dear Llywydd, 

Landfill Disposals Tax Bill 

Thank you for your letter dated 8 July 2016. We discussed the Landfill Disposal 

Tax Bill (‘the Bill’) at our meeting on 14 July. 

Whilst we did not arrive at a final view on how we want to consider the Bill, I can 

report that we have the capacity to consider the Bill, should the Business 

Committee decide to remit it to us for consideration. 

It appears to us that the Finance Committee would be the appropriate committee 

to consider the Bill. As it is involved in scrutinising another Bill, we can see the 

case for referral to either the External Affairs and Additional Legislation 

Committee or this Committee as it addresses policy areas within our remit. 

We will want to consider the policy detail of the Landfill Disposal Tax Bill to make 

sure it contains no perverse incentives which are contrary to the Well-being of 

Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015 and the Environment (Wales) Act 2016. 

I trust this information will be of use to you and the Business Committee when 

determining the remittance of this Bill for committee scrutiny. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mark Reckless AM 

Chair of the Climate Change, Environment and Rural Affairs Committee 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 


